

August 4, 2015

Robert Stein, Chairman Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

RE:

EM-PSEG-015-150416

PSEG Power Connecticut LLC Notice of Intent to Modify an Existing Energy Facility Located at 1 Atlantic Street, Bridgeport, Connecticut

Dear Chairman Stein:

On May 6, 2015, the Connecticut Siting Council (Council) provided its acknowledgement of PSEG Power Connecticut's (PSEG's) notice to modify PSEG's existing monitoring equipment access platform located on PSEG's Bridgeport Harbor Generating Station Unit 3 stack as well as the addition of monorails used for testing. As part of the acknowledgement, the Council requested that PSEG provide notice of the completion of construction.

The purpose of today's letter is to inform the Council that this project was completed without any deviation from what was proposed. The formal completion date was July 17, 2015.

Should yoù have any questions regarding this information, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Robert Silvestri, Manager – Environmental Compliance & Projects (203-551-6032), at your convenience.

Respectfully Submitted,

Michael Stagliola

mustaglida

PSEG Power Connecticut LLC

Plant Manager